From the Minister's Desk

"I always pray

with joy because

of your

partnership in the

gospel from the

first day until

now..."

(Philippians 1:5,6)



Dear Friends,

"It is surely a fact of inexhaustible significance that what our Lord left behind Him was not a book, nor a creed, nor a system of thought, nor a rule of life, but a visible community... He committed the entire work of salvation to that community... The actual visible community, a company of men and women with ascertainable names and addresses, is the Church of God." These words were written by one of the foremost missionary thinkers and writers of the

twentieth century, Leslie Newbigin. Take time to read that quote again and ponder it for a minute before you read on. These words have helped me to understand two things more clearly.

First of all, God is at work in the world through His Church. We hear so much negative publicity about the

Church, that its membership is falling, that it is no longer relevant to a post-modern society like ours. But Newbigin would remind us that the Lord Jesus Christ left His Church behind Him and committed to His Church the mission of salvation. God is still at work in His Church and through His Church. God has not gone away; the gospel has not become out-dated; God is still at work in us and through us and people are still coming to faith in Jesus as they hear the good news proclaimed by the Christian Church.

We should not write off the Church and consign it to the rubbish bin. Tom Nairn's famous remark about the day coming when the last minister of the Church of Scotland would be strangled by the last copy of the *Sunday Post* will not happen. The Church will change, but the Church will always exist. That's a reason to be encouraged and to rejoice that God is still at work in our world, in our Church and through us in our community.

The second lesson that Newbigin's quote has etched on my mind is the notion that the Church is a company of people "with ascertainable names and addresses", real people, living in the real world. The Church is not some nebulous, indefinable 'entity' that exists here or there or

across the world. The Church is a group of people who live in your street and mine and who look to follow Jesus Christ in their real

When we read the statistics of Church and the falling membership rolls, remember each statistic is a real person. Those lost to membership represent people who have died, or who have drifted away from Church or may even have given up their faith. Those the Church, or restored to membership are individuals who have found faith in Jesus Christ or have reconnected to Church. Either way, each statistic represents an individual story of grace and faith, or of

struggle and hardship.

I had the privilege, in May, of conducting 2 special services. The first was at the beginning of the month, when four young women professed their faith in public for the first time and became members of the Church. Their 'ascertainable names and addresses' were added

to our membership roll. The second service was at the end of May, when we ordained seven new elders; you can read more about this elsewhere. Their names and addresses were added to our leadership list, taking on new responsibility in the life of the Church.

All of this makes me see very clearly the 'connectedness' of Church. In our evening service a few weeks ago we spoke about the connectedness Paul felt to the Thessalonian Christians and how he longed to see them and be with them again. That connectedness was based on a shared faith in Jesus, a shared commitment to Christ and the gospel, and in their case perhaps, a shared experience of persecution. They expressed that connectedness by being concerned for one another, looking to encourage one another and 'buttress' one another's faith and by praying for one another. Don't lose that sense of connectedness to other Christians, in our own congregation here, or to the Church in the city, Scotland or across the world. Be concerned for one another, encourage others, pray for each other.

Yours sincerely,



TREASURER'S REPORT

By the time you read this article the Family

Meals will be over. Whether you managed to go to the Family Meal or not, you will have received a small, colourful brochure that tells you about the financial position of your Church. In addition, you will receive a follow up visit to discuss what you thought of the Family Meal and/or the brochure. Please let your visitor really know what you think about the Stewardship Campaign and whether you are going to support it.

There are a number of ways to support the campaign.

- 1. Make your offering more regular and convenient by using a bank standing order.
- 2. Sign a Gift Aid form if you are a tax-payer as this increases your giving by 25% through the Church receiving a tax refund.
- 3. Increase the amount you give by whatever method you use.
- 4. Use your gifts and skills to raise funds for your Church.

I am afraid my message has never altered in 26 years that I have been your Treasurer. There is so much more we can do if we realise that offerings are not seen as some kind of subscription but reflect the love of God in our lives and in the lives of the people we care about. And as Christians we should care about the lives of not just or own family and social group but about so many people in the world who are poor and helpless and rely on people like us to help make a difference to their lives.

Please let me say in my next article that the Stewardship Campaign has been a real success!

Douglas Buchanan Treasurer

THE VISIT OF CHOMNO

On May 11th we had the enormous privilege of a visit from Chomno, the leader of the Cambodia Hope Organzation in Poipet, a city on the Cambodia-Thailand border; he and his wife Kim visited Scotland in May. He spoke



movingly in the morning service about his own experience in the 1970's in the Killing Fields times and of his Christian faith. In the evening he told the story of CHO, of the way in which the organization was begun and the work that it now does in helping the poor of Poipet. There are copies of Chomno's evening talk in the Church vestibule if you would like to read it again. We gave him some gifts: a tile of the Church, a JG300 recipe book and a copy of a photograph taken during the morning service; we also collected over £1000 (\$2108) which was collected over the time of his visit and gave it to him for the work of CHO.

READ IT AGAIN!

Do you want to read the Minister's sermon from last Sunday? Did you miss it? Were there bits of it that you didn't understand? Go to the Church website at www.jgpc.org.uk and follow the link to 'sermons' and you will find them there.

Congregational Mission Statement

"Building Christ's Church in the Community"

SESSION NOTES

At our Session conference last autumn we discussed the ideal qualities of an elder. The list was long and very comprehensive. The reaction of many was that they fell far short of being 'the ideal Elder.' However, we realised that we are not called as a finished product. Like our faith, the Eldership is a journey. We are all at different stages – age and experience help and we gain much from the fellowship and mutual support of the Session.

Following our discussion the Session resolved to add to its number and we used our little list as part of our decision process. I am delighted to tell you that Karen Berry, Martin Elliot, Lesley Grieve, Yvonne Hunter, Gill Hales, Eleanor Pountain and Robin Winney have all accepted a call to Eldership and were ordained and admitted on Sunday 25th May.

On the same day Long Service Certificates were presented to Douglas Buchanan, Gordon Campbell, Charles Godon and Michael Grieve all of whom were ordained a long while ago. How long exactly? Well, if Karen, Martin, Lesley, Yvonne, Gill, Eleanor and Robin are still serving Elders 30 years from now they too will receive similar certificates.

Charles R Godon, Session Clerk

N.B. Appeals are frequently made in the Church Intimations, and the Church News, for volunteers to do various things both for the Church and other organisations attached to the Church. There is an article (which you have probably read somewhere before) in this Church News that would ask you to read and ask yourself the question – does this apply to me?

JOINT VALLEY PRAISE

On June 22nd, the congregations of Balerno, Currie, Juniper Green and Ratho will come together for a joint 'songs of praise' service. We have had the opportunity to choose our favourite hymns and songs to be included in the evening; there will be a music group put together specially for the evening; there will be tea and coffee afterwards and a chance to chat. When we did this 2 years ago, it was an excellent event and this time promises to be even better. The service starts at 7.30pm.



GUILD OF FRIENDSHIP

Our programme has now been completed for the session but we intend to meet once a month in the summer for tea, chat,

videos, knitting for Christian Aid, etc, the dates are June 19th, July 17th, and August 21st at 2pm as usual. Details of our new programme will be available later in the summer.

Our meetings were all well attended and we had interesting talks on the Prison service, the Pentland Hills ranger Service, Napier – the Herbalist and fairtrade. Members also took part in "Sharing wartime memories" and "Scotland in words and music" – both very successful.

We have raised money for the Leprosy Mission, for charities including the Octagon Club and the Edinburgh Clothing Store and have given assistance to one of our speakers to help her to return to West Africa with the Mercy Ship.

Thanks are due to our hardworking committee, to our President Sally McFadzean and to you all for coming and being so friendly and supportive.

Jean C Stewart
Guild Secretary



HALLS CLEANING REPORT

Halls cleaning has continued as usual, though numbers are now almost too low to continue with six viable teams. Five of our

number have had to give up, and one new member has come forward. Warm thanks are due to those who have been helping with the cleaning, but feel they can no longer do so. Their work is much appreciated.

We now have three teams of four and three of three, and so at least another two volunteers would be most welcome. Please think about this if you are reasonably fit, and if you would like to join, phone me on 441 3490. Thank you.

Elaine Wilson.



LADIES BADMINTON

We are now finished playing for the summer months after a very pleasant year of excellent play and

companionship. We start up in September again and look forward to seeing some new players. All our members wish all readers a warm and relaxing summer.

Alison Buchanan



FRESH START

Thank you all for continuing to support the

homeless in Edinburgh. All donations - clean and with some useful life left in them - are always gratefully received. No collections in July and August, but the box will be at the right hand side of the church vestibule for any items you want to give over the summer. We will start again on Sunday September 7th with Household cleaners/light bulbs.

Marilyn Godon



CHOIR NOTES

Sunday by Sunday the Choir meet at 9.30am to prepare for morning worship. At approximately 10.25am the

choir sing either one or two worship songs before the start of the morning service. Please feel free to join in singing these songs.

It was good to hear Jennifer Grieve's cello recital in Hall 2 at the Easter Season. Jennifer is a talented cellist and she had included her brother Christopher in the programme to play both piano and cello. We hope to hear Jennifer again when she returns from Cardiff for the summer – that is when she is not playing with the National Youth Orchestra of Scotland. Well done Jennifer!

Florence Kinnear

Safeguarding

Juniper Green Church is fortunate to have people willing to work with children and young people in our congregation. initiatives of Rock Solid and MSM are indicative of this. One of our duties is the requirement to match the register and paperwork with the changing role of the helpers. With this in mind we are thinking ahead to the Summer Mission. We would therefore ask anyone considering volunteering for this years Summer Mission who is not already on our register to please contact either of us. The registration procedure does not take long but it has to be done to allow the lawful working with children in our congregation. If you are not on Juniper Green Church register you cannot be actively involved with the children during the mission.

If in doubt – please check with us.

Inez Paisley Maureen Heathwood

JGPC Youth

"Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of God belongs to such as these."

One of the greatest privileges and pleasures for me in recent years has been to see the way that we, as a church, have started to adapt our youth provision to meet the changing, and wide-ranging, needs of young people.

The first way that I saw this happening was, not long after I joined the youth group here, in 2001, when they started going to Powerpoint, a monthly event, where about 400 young people from across Scotland come together to worship God, explore what it means to be a Christian and meet other young Christians.

More recently, we have seen two new groups established to meet the needs of young people in Juniper Green. Rock Solid, our club for primary school children, meets fortnightly on Fridays during term time providing games, crafts and bible stories while at the other end of the age spectrum, we have MSM, for young people S4+, which meets twice a month during term time and provides an opportunity to meet together as a group of young Christians and discuss in a informal setting some of the issues we encounter regarding our faith.

These newer groups and activities work alongside our existing youth provision, Crèche, Beginners, Kid's Church and Youth Group, to meet the changing spiritual needs of our young people.

We also want to encourage youth involvement in Church services and one way we are doing this is by having a morning worship led by the Youth Group and MSM, on Sunday 22nd June, which both groups are currently working with Jim to prepare. I would encourage you all to come to this as it promises to be an excellent event.

If you would like to find out anymore about any of our youth activities then please do not hesitate to contact either myself or one of the other youth leaders.

Martin Elliot



District Blast Off Camp

In April we attended the first Pentland district scout camp at Auchengillan near Loch Lomond. There was 108 scouts and about 30 leaders. The scouts took part in activities such as climbing the 60 foot tower, air rifle shooting, pioneering (catapults) and back woods cooking. All those attending were presented with a certificate.

Cycling

At the end of the summer term we are planning to go mountain biking at Glentress near Peebles.

Summer Camp- Festival 2008

This summer we are attending an international camp at Fordell Firs in Inverkeithing, Fife. This is a joint camp with scouts and guides from Edinburgh and visitors from places such as the USA, Sweden, and Wales. A vast number of activities are being offered including Hill Walking, Mountain biking, and sailing. All sub camps will have a theme of a festival from around the World. Our sub camp has the theme of Aloha, the festival of Hawaii

Contact Us

Web – http://www.172scouts.com Email: <a href="chicken:

GOD IS NOT JUST FOR SUNDAYS

It is an acknowledged fact that Kids' Church is in competition with many other activities on a Sunday morning when sessions of mini rugby, football, dancing, etc. are also taking place. However many youngsters in the Juniper area are still hearing the word of God at other times during the week.

During term time, every second Friday between $1.30-3.00~\rm pm$, a group of up to 35 primary school children meet in the Church Halls where they participate in team games, craft work, quizzes and films – all related to the messages and teachings of the Bible. The group is known as **Rock Solid**. There is much enthusiasm and competition; the atmosphere is happy, lively and energetic and, most importantly, the children are interested and eager to listen and learn.

Each summer, during the last week of the school holidays, there is a *Summer Mission* for primary school children. In recent years, around 80 children have come along to enjoy the activities, encouraged by 20+ adults and teenagers who give up their time for this opportunity to teach the children that Church can be fun; the kids just wouldn't come along if it wasn't!!

Again, during term time, every Wednesday at lunchtime in Juniper Green Primary School, there is a Scripture Union meeting for the Children of Primary 6 and Primary 7. This is organised and run by two members of our congregation with the blessing of school's encouragement the Headmistress. There is also a Scripture Union meeting held at the senior school, Currie Community High school.

Is it not encouraging that, thanks to the band of faithful and dedicated helpers, many youngsters in the Juniper Green area hear the word of God, which is the same every day of the week, not just Sundays. These youngsters are the future of the church and all these activities surely should be nurtured. Not only the children but also all the leaders and helpers deserve all our support, encouragement, gratitude and prayers.

Christine McBean



Most Sundays this term have started with an old favourite – dodgy ball!! Bt the end of it we are well ready to get our heads round the great stories of life that God has given us.

We have been investigating the greatness of God these last few weeks and have found a great deal to celebrate. There is always a lot of chat, fun, and creativity going on.

We meet in the big hall every Sunday morning during school term. Come along and join in the fun.

Gill Hales

CHAMPIONS CHALLENGE

The theme of our Summer Mission is sporty! From Aug 11th-15th we will be open for business from 10am - 12 noon for children aged 5-12. There will be games, challenges, a DVD, Bible stories and puzzles, а drama starring some dodgy



characters, and a whole lot of fun.

The Team - if you would like to be part of the team, then speak to Beverly Christy or Mr Dewar; if you would like to be part of the team but have not done this kind of thing before, speak urgently to Inez Paisley, Maureen Heathwood, or Mr Dewar.

Who's Job is it Anyway?

This is a story about four people named *Everybody*, *Somebody*, *Anybody* and *Nobody*.

There was an important job to be done and **Everybody** thought that **Somebody** would do it.

Anybody could have done it but Nobody did it

Somebody got angry about that because it was **Everybody's** job.

Everybody thought **Anybody** could do it but **Nobody** realised that **Everybody** wouldn't do it.

It ended up that **Everybody** blamed **Somebody** when **Nobody** did what **Anybody** could have done!!

Next time there is an appeal for volunteers think about this little verse. If **you** can answer the call contact any Office Bearer who should be able to tell **you** who could do with **your** services.



ANNUAL GOLF OUTING

The golf competition, for which the winner receives the Alastair McBean Memorial Quaich, will be held this year on Friday, 15th August at Baberton Golf Club. The first tee-off time will be 2.00p.m. and the last time will be approximately 3.00p.m. In the evening, there will be a supper at a cost of approx. £13 per head in Baberton golf clubhouse commencing at 7.30p.m. at which the presentation of prizes will be made. As usual, non-golfers are warmly invited to join with the golfers for supper. Those wishing to attend should contact Douglas Buchanan. Please book early as this event is very popular and spaces may have to be limited.

Douglas Buchanan

WORLD MISSION

We still do not have an official Mission Partner from the Church of Scotland, mainly because there are now far fewer missionaries abroad, but we do keep up our contacts with the Sudaneese refugees in Cairo, the orphanage in India and the Muturas in Kenya. Pray for Geraldine and Justus in their very troubled country.

Very many thanks for the continuing supply of used stamps for the work of World Mission.

The Guild of Friendship has been active in collecting money for the Leprosy Mission and have also given money to one of the speakers to help her to return to West Africa with the Mercy Ship. The programme included a talk on Fairtrade and next session we intend to have other meetings on the work of the Church overseas, e.g. Scottish Love in Action in India. World Mission is involved in responding to the problems of climate change and we intend to also include this in our programme for "Every part of the earth is sacred. The earth is the Lord's and all that is in it, and the world, and those who live in it". Do also support our Minister's initiative in working with Cambodia.

Jean Stewart
Mission Correspondent

Congratulations to



Patricia and Jim Walker, Kingsknowe, on the birth of their granddaughter, **Erika**

Alice Claxton on 12th April.

Ann and Malcolm Brown, Baberton mains, on the birth of their first grandshild, Finn Stuart Bucukoglu on 20th April.



Jamesina Dekker, Davidson House, who celebrated her 100th birthday on 6th May.

Charlotte Dea, St Margaret's Court, who celebrated her 92nd *birthday on* 4th *May.*

Peggy Turnbull, Juniper Green, who celebrated her 85th birthday on 15th May.

Doreen Matthews, St Margaret's Court, who will celebrate her 92nd birthday on 20th June.



Jennifer Grieve, Baberton Mains, and **Sam Orr** who became engaged in April.

Naomi Pountain, Baberton mains and Chris Kelly who became engaged in March.



Anne and Ronnie Moore, Currie, who will celebrate their Ruby Wedding on 19th June.

The Strongest Link

The following is an extract from 'UCB Life' written by John Glass, General Super-intendent, Elim Pentacostal Church:

"During an episode of "The Weakest Link" one of the contestants was asked by Ann Robinson what he did for a living. When he replied that he was a Methodist Minister her retort was "Oh, then you preach the Gospel do you?" When he replied in the affirmative she went on to say "Alright then, preach the gospel to me in just two sentences."

John Glass says 'I am sure I was not alone among many other Christians who may have been watching, in anticipating that there was every likelihood that the contestant would quote John 3: 16. If so, we were wrong'.

What the contestant did do was burst into song with the Simon and Garfunkel lyric, "Here's to you Mrs Robinson, Jesus loves you more than you can know."

The effect was amazing and, for once, rendered the presenter speechless. Who knows what effect the incident may have had upon her? Though not the full Gospel, it was certainly part of it and on that occasion the innovative evangelist became what one would hope might be a link in an ongoing chain, perhaps even the strongest link."

BINGO EVENING

Come along and enjoy an evening of fun – for all ages, Friday 13th June in Hall 1 at 7pm. Tea/coffee, homebaking, prizes – all for free!! No tickets required.

FAMILY NEWS

BAPTISMSJesus said "Let the children come to me; do not stop them, for the

Kingdom of Heaven belongs to such as these." (Matthew 19:14)

April 20th Lauren Elizabeth Rhynas, Daughter of Sarah and Neil Rhynas, Colinton.

FUNERALS Jesus said "I am the Resurrection and the Life" (John 11:25)

March 20th Mr Robert Munro, Baberton Mains Drive April 3rd Mrs Jean Scott, Braeside Nursing Home April 22nd Mr David Brass, Colinton Nursing Home April 30th Mr William Campbell, Juniper Green May 14th Mrs Evie Turvey, Corstorphine Hospital

NEW MEMBERS "All the saints salute you" (2 Corinthians 13:13)

BY PROFESSION OF FAITH

Miss Rosanne Christy, Juniper Green Miss Stephanie Gibb, Baberton Mains Mrs Gill Hales, Juniper Green Mrs Lynda Jordan, Juniper Green

BY RESOLUTION OF THE KIRK SESSION

Mrs Judith Campbell, Baberton Mains

Articles and/or information for the Autumn issue of Church News should be given to Bill Blair or sent to Alison Robertson. All copy, covering the period September – December, required by 29th August.

What's On

Sunday Services: Morning Worship 10:30 am, Sunday@Seven in Hall 2

June 5 th Training evening for Stewardship campaign in Hall 2 at 7.30pm June 7 th Green Strollers walk	
June 11 th Discovery Groups in Hall 2 at 7.30pm	
June 12 th St Margaret's Court service at 10.30am	
June 17 th Outlook – meeting for prayer in Hall 3 at 8pm	
June 18 th Congregational Board meeting at 7.30pm in Hall 2	
June 19 th Guild of Friendship	
June 22 nd The Church Family Service for all-ages	
The Church barbeque in the Manse garden at 12.30pm	
Joint Valley Praise at 7.30pm in the Church	
June 29 th Lorimer House service at 3.30pm	
July 6 th Morning Service at 10.30am conducted by the Rev Christine Cla	
July 13 th Morning Service at 10.30am conducted by the Rev Christine Cla	ark
July 17 th Guild of Friendship	
July 20 th Morning Service at 10.30am conducted by the Rev Christine Cla	ark
July 24 th Induction of the Rev Lezley Kennedy at Currie Kirk at 7pm	
Aug 3 rd Morning service at 10.30am followed by communion	
Aug 11 th – 15 th <i>Champions Challenge</i> – our summer mission from 10-12noon	daily
Aug 21 st Guild of Friendship	
Aug 24 th Morning Service at 10.30am conducted by the Rev Victor Laidla	
Aug 31 st Morning Service at 10.30am conducted by the Rev Victor Laidla	W
Sept 3 rd Kirk Session meeting at 7.30pm in Hall 2	
Sept 7 th Morning Service at 10.30am followed by communion	
Fresh Start Collection – Household cleaners/lightbulbs	
Sept 11 th St Margaret's Court service at 10.30am	
Sept 17 th Congregational Board meeting at 7.30pm in Hall 2	

Outlook – Outlook meets for prayer on the third Tuesday of each month in Hall 3 at 8pm.

<u>Sunday@Seven</u> in Hall 2 – A mix of contemporary and traditional songs, interactive Bible teaching and prayer, quiet reflection, relating to Christian faith to the life of the Church and the community. Do come and join us for a more informal style of worship.

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES

Our Church Halls are used by various groups during the week and, if anyone is interested in joining a group, do telephone the contact noted below.

MONDAY

Jo Jingles	9.30am	Joanne Goodall
Rainbows	5.45pm	Sandra Gibb
Scouts	7.00pm	Neill Sinclair
Weight Watchers	5.00pm	Rhona Huckle

TUESDAY

Open Door Café	10.00am	Karen Berry
Pilates class	1.00pm	Claire Macdonald
Brownies	6.30pm	Jean Dewar

WEDNESDAY

Ladies Badminton	10.00am	Alison Buchanan
Pentland Probus Club+	10.00am	Leslie Hannaford
Drama Studio	3.30pm	Julie McDonald
Guides	7.30pm	Karen McCarrison

THURSDAY

Guild of Friendship*	2.00pm	Jean Stewart
Enjoy-A-Ball	2.30pm	Alister Ramm
Yoga Group	7.00pm	Maureen Clarke

SATURDAY

Scottish Slimmers 10.30am Suzanne Smith

SUNDAY

Kids' Church 10.30am Gill Hales

Juniper Green Primary School PTA uses the Church Halls for various functions throughout the school session such as discos, family ceilidhs, etc

Children's Birthday Party bookings are also popular.

⁺ First and third Wednesdays, September to May

Alternate weeks



WHO'S WHO

CONTACT Minister Session Clerk Treasurer

Beadle

Bereavement Care Team

Catering

Child Protection

Christian Action Team

Christian Aid

Church Halls Cleaning Team

Church Secretary
Communications Team
Congregational Board Clerk

Creche

Fig Tree Orchard Flower Convener

Freewill Offering Administrator

Fresh Start Organiser Garden Team Co-ordinator

Gift Aid Treasurer

Girlguiding District Commissioner Green Strollers Walking Group

Guild of Friendship Halls Convener

House Group: Baberton Mains

Kids' Church

Ladies Badminton Club Leprosy Mission Magazine Distribution Mission Correspondent

MSM

Nurture Team

Open Door Café & Toddlers' Group

Organist and Choirmaster

Prayer Team

Joint Property Conveners

Roll Keeper Social Team

Tapes of Church Service Transport Service

Youth Group

NAME

Rev James S Dewar Charles R Godon R Douglas Buchanan

George Anderson Christine McBean Sandy Watt

(Inez Paisley

(Maureen Heathwood

(Jean Dewar (Ann Brown Colin Anderson Elaine Wilson Alison Robertson

Alison Robertson
Bill Blair
Linda Gray
Aileen Hardie
Florence Kinnear
Hilda McNeil
Fiona Lackie
Marilyn Godon
Jean Dewar
Andrew Kinnear
Lesley Wilson
(Sheena Blair
(Jeanette Campbell

(Sheena Blair (Jeanette Campbe Sally McFadzean Jack Emslie Greg McIntosh Gill Hales Alison Buchanan

Sally McFadzean Isabel Campbell Jean Stewart Martin Elliot Cliff Beevers Karen Berry Florence Kinnear Chas Godon (Ian Gilmour (Ross Mackay Isabel Campbell

Isabel Campbell Vacancy Sandra Paulin Gordon Campbell John Christy

N.B. Church Office is open on Friday afternoons only (1.30pm-3.30pm) 458 5147

Church Website: www.jgpc.org.uk

Email: jgpc@supanet.com